Committee Members

Traffic and Transportation Avo Babian, chair Leslie Lyndon Melissa Menard Lisa Petrus Matthew Robertson CALIFORNIA



Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council Traffic & Transportation Committee Meeting

Feb 7th, 2018 6:30 p.m. Sherman Oaks Library 14245 Moorpark St Sherman Oaks, CA 91423

SHERMAN OAKS NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

P O Box 5721 Sherman Oaks, CA 91413 (818) 503-2399 www.shermanoaksnc.org

OR CONTACT

Department of Neighborhood Empowerment 334-B E. Second Street Los Angeles, Ca 90012 (213) 847-7164 phone (213) 485-4608 fax or call 311 for information

<u>Minutes</u>

- 1. Meeting called to order by Avo Babian, Chair, at 6:30 pm.
- 2. Roll Call: Avo Babian, Melissa Menard, Leslie Lyndon, Matthew Robertson Absent: Lisa Petrus
- 3. Minutes reviewed and approved minutes for Jan meeting: Melissa brought the motion to approve. Avo seconded the motion. Motion passed Unanimously.
- 4. Public comment on non-agenda items.
 - a. Aaron Higgins: Re: Unsafe timing of red lights at Coldwater and Riverside. Lights have very little overlap so many accidents.

5. Update:

- a. "Little Sepulveda" issue: Melissa No updates yet
- 6. Presentation by:
 - a. Avo Babian: Financial benefits to building walk-able cities: Committee should promote more walkable cities to Ventura General Plan modification. Leslie mentioned we need jobs, in addition to retail stores. Matthew added that we need public transport. Laura said we need parking
- 7. Discussion Items:
 - a. DASH Promotion: The LADOT vote has been postponed to March
 - b. EV presentation update: Updates on Future Charging Locations. There will be a presentation by Carolyn Casavan which will be presented to the SONC board
 - c. Bike lane ideas and Bike Sharing locations: There are private companies using bike sharing ideas. Matt said we need more bike lanes. Avo said he will look into funds from Measure M. Discussed ways to connect to the Orange Line.
 - d. Solutions to car Traffic in Sherman Oaks
 - i) Update on Results of 2017 vote on Hillside Traffic. Melissa said No Updates
- 8. Possible Action Items:
 - a. Motion to create a sub committee to study Metro Plans for the Sepulveda Transit Corridor. Melissa brought to motion to approve. Matthew 2nd the motion. Motion Passed: Unanimously. Avo asked for volunteers for the sub Committee. Bob Reith and Laura Kaplansky volunteered. The sub committee will meet on March 7th, bimonthly
- 9. New Business: Committee members and members of the public may bring up new business that they would like the committee to consider
- 10. Announcements: Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council Board Meeting on Feb 12th, 2018.
- 11. Next Meeting Next Traffic committee meeting March 7th 2018.
- 12. Meeting adjourned at 7:32 pm